WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES, APRIL 12, 2010

Present:  
Chairman Steve House, Peter McRae, Lester Morse, Debra Pooler, Karl Olson

Absent:

Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Jackie Lowell and Ray Soule

1.  Call meeting to order

The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.

2.  Consideration of March 22, 2010 Minutes

Karl Olson moved to approve the minutes.  Vote 4-0-1.

PUBLIC HEARING

Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter introduced the ordinance amendments, adoptions and deletions that will be on the June 2010 ballot.

Replacement of Village Waterfront District Standards:  The public hearing opened at 7:07p.m.  Hinderliter said the intent of replacing these standards was to adopt standards that were appropriate to the village waterfront area before the state imposes its laws.  The new standards will provide more flexibility and options for current and future property owners while maintaining the character and quality of the village waterfront.  Primary changes are 1) no minimum lot size, 2) 25-foot setback from the water (or 0-foot setback for water dependent uses) and 10-foot front, rear and side setbacks, 3) additional specific permitted uses, and 4) new performance standards to provide protection for property owners.  Final draft of this ordinance amendment will be prepared by April 26.  DEP approval of this ordinance will be necessary following town meeting vote.  

In response to comments by Roger Williams, Fore Street, Hinderliter clarified the lot coverage and performance standards, as they would be applied to, for example, the use of several lots for a hotel in this district that would require onsite parking.  

Jim Hammond recommended that the height restriction (L.5.0.0.f ) be amended to read “the reconstruction of any structure due to fire, etc. within the General Development I Village Waterfront District shall remain at preexisting height unless otherwise approved by the planning board and shall not exceed 35 feet in height.”  He also referred to a section of the ordinance that required any business serving food or having ten customers waiting to be served in this development district, which is within 100 feet of the town water and sewer, to provide proper bathroom facilities for their patrons, which includes running water for washing hands.  He said outhouses at the waterfront were unsanitary and unsightly and should not be allowed.  He also expressed concern about noise levels and fumes.  Hinderliter asked Hammond to provide the language to him on the first two points he had made.  

Betty Schaeffer asked if, in the event her building were destroyed by fire or other cause, she could replace it using the same footprint and height, which now exceeded 35 feet.  CEO Rick Lang said it could be rebuilt as it is if done within a 12-month period.  The public hearing was closed at 7:28 p.m.

Parking, Traffic and Vehicle Regulations:  The public hearing opened at 7:28 p.m.  The purpose of this amendment is to ensure an adequate no-parking zone around fire hydrants for both marked and unmarked areas, with painted areas taking precedence.  The public hearing closed at 7:41 p.m.

Fire Chief appointment dates:  The public hearing opened at 7:41 p.m.  The purpose of this amendment is to change the appointment date of the fire chief to reflect the new annual town meeting schedule.  The date change is from April 1 to July 1.  The public hearing closed at 7:42 p.m.

Permit Fees:  The public hearing opened at 7:42 p.m.  The purpose of deleting this section on fees was to avoid confusion inasmuch as it was not being enforced and cannot be fairly applied.  The public hearing was closed at 7:44 p.m.

Street Excavation Ordinance:  The public hearing opened at 7:44 p.m.  The purpose of this amendment is to correct the meaning of the ordinance by adding the word “except.”  The public hearing was closed at 7:47 p.m.

Street Naming and Addressing:  The public hearing opened at 7:47 p.m.  The purpose of this ordinance is to enhance the easy and rapid location of properties by public safety and the postal service.  The difficulty in locating properties has jeopardized response time.  The ordinance will require street names for all roads serving two or more properties and establish a numbering system.  The town will purchase and install new road signs.  Mr. Haggett pointed out that the ordinance does not require the town to install road signs.  Hinderliter said Section 11.3 would be amended to include this.  

Steve House explained how emergency services use the road naming and number system when calls are made to 911, as both the address of the caller and a map indicating location are shown on the computer.  Hinderliter said it would be up to the homeowner to notify the town if a sign is necessary and the town would then provide the sign.  The public hearing closed at 7:59 p.m.  

REGULAR BUSINESS

The meeting was called to order at 8 p.m.  

4.  Town of Wiscasset - 2010 Ballot Ordinance Amendments, Adoptions, Deletions

Hinderliter said the final draft of the ordinance amendments would be submitted to the planning board at its April 26 meeting for its recommendation.

Karl Olson moved that the planning board endorse the six proposed amendments for the ballot.  Vote 5-0-0.  

5.  Treasure Hunterz (Becky and Ted Zagwyn) - Amendment to Treasure Hunterz site, 2000 sq. ft. site plan review waiver, 279 Bath Road, Map U-11, Lot 21

Ted Zagwyn requested a 2000-square foot waiver for the expansion of his business, specifically two buildings and a sluice system for washing dirt to locate gems.  One of the steel buildings (an 18’ x 21’ carport) would be used for the sluice system and the other (14’ x 20’) for a gift shop and work area.  A port-a-potty will be added.  Hinderliter recommended that the waiver be granted as long as the board’s comments are addressed and as long as it is less than 2000 square feet.  He would condition approval on receipt of a revised site plan showing placement of the sluice system and carports and the tree line.  Karl Olson moved to conditionally approve a 2000-square foot waiver providing the applicant answers the town planner’s questions satisfactorily and provides a site plan.  Vote 5-0-0.

6.  Other Business

Sign Plans - King Cove Property Management Outdoor Recreation Course:  No action taken because of board absences.

Copies of the letter written by chairman House to the selectmen in support of the planning office were distributed.   

7.  Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
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